
Greens and Grounds Committee 
Minutes for November 1, 2024 

Pro Shop 
9:00 A.M. 

 

1. Call Meeting to Order: Meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM by Chair David Gardner in the Pro Shop. 

Members present were Jennifer Emett (Board Liaison), Kelly Fendley, Linda Fendley, David Gardner (Chair), 

Karen Kerbs (Secretary), and Mark Ticinovich. Staff present were Jordan Beale and Cody Rose. Guest present 

was Ron Freeman. 
 

2. Approval of minutes for October 4, 2024 meeting: The committee reviewed the minutes for October 4, 2024. 

MOTION by Linda Fendley, SECOND by Kelly Fendley to approve the minutes as written. Minutes also 

approved via email. MOTION carried. 
 

3. Board Liaison: Jennifer Emett noticed that there were complaints on Facebook about the restrooms at the 

park being locked and the toilets being clogged. She reiterated that people just need to call security to have 

the restrooms opened. Also, until new toilets are installed, she suggests plungers be kept in the restrooms. 

She will follow-up with Todd about this. 
 

4. Chair: David Gardner asked about leveling the T-boxes, and Jordan believes they are still planning to do this. 

David also pointed out a cone that is covering a hole and noted that the hole needs to be filled. He also 

noticed a white stake by T-box #2 which he placed by T-box #9 to be found, but it is still there and needs to be 

removed. The annual golf banquet is scheduled for November 8, and tickets are on sale for anyone interested 

in attending for $25.00 each. Jennifer pointed out that an email should be sent to invite everyone (not just 

the golf club) to attend the banquet. She will talk to Todd about this. 
 

5. Greens and Grounds Maintenance throughout PMC: Jordan Beale reported that they are preparing to leaf 

vacuum. The new mower arrived on October 16. They will begin winterizing the equipment and the 

campground and pool since those are now closed. Parts to repair the carts are on backorder. They are looking 

for a safe way to store the batteries before purchasing them. The grounds crew is still very understaffed. 
 

6. Golf Operations: Cody Rose reported 607 member rounds and 14 non-member rounds for a total of 621 

rounds played in October. 
 

7. Discussion: Mark Ticinovich pointed out that there is a dip in the road near upper Zion and Bernina that 

needs repairing. Jordan will pass this along to the roads maintenance staff to address. It was noted that this 

committee should include a roads maintenance staff member to attend our meetings as we have in the past. 
 

The extension of the pool season from May 1 to October 31 was a success. Twenty people showed up for lap 

swim on the last day, and attendance was high throughout the season.  
 

8. Adjournment: MOTION by Linda Fendley, SECOND by Kelly Fendley to adjourn at 9:10 AM. MOTION carried. 

The Greens and Grounds Committee will be dark the months of December, January, and February. The next 

Greens and Grounds Committee meeting will be held on March 7, 2025 at 9:00 AM in the Pro Shop. 
 

Minutes by Karen Kerbs, Greens and Grounds Committee Secretary 


